




















Eternal Patrol

April 3, 1943

Editors Note: Less we forget, each month, one boat on
eternal patrol will be highlighted in this newsletter.
Sailors, rest your oars.

U.S.S. Pickeral (SS-177)
74 men lost

PICKEREL commanded by Lt. Cmdr. A. H. Aleton, Jr., the
first submarine to be lost in the Central Pacific area, set out
from Pearl Harbor on 18 March 1943. After topping off with
fuel at Midway on 22 March, PICKEREL began her seventh
war patrol off the eastern coast of northern Honshu. She
was never heard from after her departure from Midway.

She was ordered to remain in her area until sunset 1 May
1943 and then to return to Midway. Standing orders re-
quired her to transmit by radio prior to entering a circle of
radius 500 miles from Midway, and this report was expected
by 6 May. When it was not received, a message ordering
an immediate reply was repeatedly sent. No answer was
received, and plane search along her expected course, re-
vealed nothing. As a resulf, she was reported lost on 12 May
1943.

Antisubmarine attack data submitted by the Japanese at the
end of the war list one attack which could conceivably have
been on PICKEREL. This attack occurred on 3 April, 1943,
off Shiranuka Lighthouse, on the northern tip of Honshu.
This position is outside the area assigned to PICKEREL,
but no other submarine was there. FLYING FISH was en
route to the area between Honshu and Hokkaido and ar-
rived there on 6 April, but PICKEREL might well have moved
into the northern area for a few days until FLYING FISH'’s
arrival if she found hunting poor in her own area. indeed,
unless the Japanese attacked a submarine which was the
product of their own imaginations, they must certainly have
attacked PICKEREL on 3 April, since no other boat of ours
was near the area of the attack.

However, a special notation is made on the Japanese records

to the effect that they are inaccurate for the month of April
1943, Thus there is every reason to speculate that, if PICK-
EREL did survive the attack of 3 April, she may have been
attacked later in her own area and the attack may not have
been reported. We know that there were Japanese mine
plants along the coast of Honshu, but a study of the track
chart for PICKEREL's sixth war patrol, conducted in the
same area, shows that the Commanding officer was ac-
customed to stay outside the 60 fathom curve. Mines are
normally ineffective in water that deep.

The probability as to the cause of PICKEREL's loss is that
she was sunk by enemy depth charge attack. Operational
casualties for mine explosions represent possibilities, but
are not thought to be likely.

During the six patrols before her final one, PICKEREL sank
five ships totaling 16,100 tons, and damaged 10, totaling
9,100 tons. On her first patrol she did no damage to the
enemy. Her second, conducted between Manila and
Surabaya, resulted in the sinking of two freighters.
PICKEREL'’s third patrol was conducted along the Malay
Barrier and again no successful attacks were made. In her
fourth patrol, in the Philippines, six attacks were made, but
none resulted in damage to the enemy. PICKEREL's fifth
patrol was a passage from Australia to Pearl Harbor for
refit, with a short patrol in the Marianas en route. She dam-
aged a freighter on this run. On her sixth patrol this ship

1 went to the Kuriles to patrol the Tokyo-Kiska traffic lanes. In

sixteen attacks, she sank a freighter and two sampans, and
did damage to another freighter and eight sampans.

Chaplain’s

Column

There has been no information sent to the Base Chaplain
about any member or family in sick-bay. If we have
missed anyone, our thoughts and prayers are with them.
Please don't let a shipmate in need go un-noticed.

Do you have know of any shipmate who's sick or
the wife or family member of a shipmate? -
Contact the Base Chaplain, Howard Doyle:

(623) 935-3830
d-hdoyle@worldnet.att.net
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(“SUBVETTES” from page 5)

ain. Mrs. Edwards commented on the life of a submariner
in London. She told members of the efforts and her en-
joyment in the organizations she is involved in. She told of
the pageantry of and the recognition submariners received
during Centennial celebrations in London. She concluded
by thanking Dave and Kay Harnish for their invitation and
hospitality. '

Kay Harnish announced to members that a vote was taken
by USSVI and USSVWWII organizations to hold joint meet-
ings, which will begin with the May 15" meeting. Kay of-
fered a special “thank you” to the WWII Iadies for their
efforts in this matter.

President Nancy Nelson announced that USSV! Perch
Base is hosting a picnic on April 17, to begin possibly at
Noon, but a definite time has not been determined. The
picnic will be held at the Maricopa Live Steamers railroad
park at 43 Ave & Pinnacle Peak Road. Nancy also let
members know that an invitation to the picnic has been
extended to Holly and her family, as she has worked so
hard getting our vests made.

Nancy advised members that the District 8 meeting is in
Denver, May 13" through 16" and is to be a combined
meeting of USSVI and USSVWWI!. Information and reg-
istration are available in the newsletter and need to be
submitted by April 15, 2004.

Narcy then advised members that Perch Base wili hold
their June 12 meeting in Snowflake instead of Prescott
and that Jim Clewett has volunteered his property for camp-
ers and RV'ers. ‘

President Nancy Nelson announced that the election of
officers would begin. Since Nominating Committee Chair-
person Kathryn Otreba was unable to attend the meeting,
her assistants, Brandi Hershey and Heather Newell, an-
nounced the proposed slate of officers:

Nancy Nelson was nominated to continue in her position
of President

Kay Harnish was nominated to continue in her position
of Vice President

Debbie Neweli was nominated to continue in her position
of Secretary

Karen Emmett was nominated for the position of Trea-
surer

Brandi then asked for nominations or volunteers from the
floor. Being none, Brandi called for a vote on the pro-
posed slate of officers and the nominations were accepted
by a unanimous vote.

Nancy announced that this would be the first full term for
all officers and offered a special thank you to Kay and
Debbie for their work in helping to make this auxiliary a
success, as well as a special thank you to Karen Emmett

for her willingness to be involved as an officer. It was also
noted that all members are making history with the Subvettes
of Perch Base.

Betty Weber then conducted the installation and swearing in
of the officers.

FOR THE GOOD OF THE ORDER

Happy Birthday wishes went out to the following members:
Sandy Prophet (March 1)

Iris Vaillancourt (March 13)

Karen Emmett (March 14)

Debbie Newell (March 28)

Brandi Hershey (March 31)

Nancy asked members if they were satisfied with the current
menu choices offered at this meeting location, and noted that
it should cut down on ordering and serving times. Members
should advise Nancy or the restaurant off any suggested
changes.

Special guest Joan Edwards was given the opportunity to
make members aware of additional contributions made by
Ed Brooks to Veterans Group in England. She told members
that Ed donated a set of dolphins, which the group was able
to use to raise funds for their organization.

Betty Weber-asked if anyone had information regarding the
Vaientine’s gifts left at the February meeting and Nancy let
members know that the gifts were from Karen Emmett, and a
special “thank you” went to Karen from all members.

DRAWING

The raffle for the poncho donated by Jackie Hawkins con-
cluded and Joan Edwards was the winner; after which, the
raffle for the watch donated by Mrs. Edwards concluded and
Lainie Rumbaugh was the winner.

ADJOURNMENT

All the outstanding business being concluded, a motion was
made by Muriel Grieves and seconded by Jackie Hawkins
that the meeting of the SubVettes of Perch Base be adjourned.
The meeting was adjourned at 1300 hours.

Signed: Debbie Newell, Secretary
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G reetings from Rocky M ountain Base!

Enclos=d is the registration form forthe D istrict8 W W IIState
M estings. W e are honored t© be hosting the armual USSV ID -8
M eeting. A l=o, theW W II Sulbm arine V eterans have decided t©
com bine thefranmual State M esting w ith the G rmyling M em orial
Service. W e are pleased to have both groups as curguests.

W hen you arddve Thursday evening forthe W elcom e A board

D Inner, you w ill receive a packet contaning yourThursday dinner
and Saturday mcheon tickets, nam e badges, local tourist

Inform ation and directions to the M em orial Service and H eriage
Square. Informm aldress for Thursday ’'s dinner o shortsplease).

Foryou RV ‘exs, go to www Jakew ood o, selectR egional Parks,
BearC reck Liake Park w hich has a greatcam pground and isonly
20 m nutes from the activites. R essrvations are high'ly

recom m ended .

W ew llalso be s=lling raffle tickets fora beautifitl 20” Subm arine
hand carved by ourown Dan M oss, pastD 8 Comm ander. Y cur
choice, FlestorNuc.

Forinfo on the w onderfiilH eritage Square, go to
www_heriagestuare nfo/

W e are looking fomw ard to seeing yvou M ay. W e know youw ill
eny yoursay in “ColrfulC olmdo”.

G r=en B oard
D ave L, inker, Comm ander

3039879358
xXsen@ m snoom

D-8 Meeting Map

S| Arvada, CO 20002
5| VEW Pot 4331 303-494
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